Faculty Scholarship Committee

meeting of October 23, 2007

Hamblin Hall 002, 12:30 pm

minutes
In attendance:
Mrs. Conner, Dr. Ford, Dr. Ledbetter, Dr. Wamsley, Mr. Skeens.  

Guest: Ms. Robin L. Baldwin, Vice President for Marketing, WVSU Foundation

The meeting began at 12:40.  Minutes of the previous meeting of August 15, 2007 were unanimously accepted. 

Dr. Ford began by sharing with the Committee a letter from Ms. Cynthia Rakes (WVSU Foundation), received on October 23.  In it, Ms. Rakes answered a question that had been raised by the Committee by stating that the rate of return on the WVSU Foundation Investment Account is approximately 5%.  Ms. Baldwin confirmed this, and went on to explain that the account is with United Bank, and is regularly reviewed by the Foundation to ensure the best possible yield.  Mrs. Conners asked if the money raised for this scholarship is set aside / earmarked for use in the scholarship.  Dr. Ford asked if interest earned to date has been added to the principle.  Ms. Baldwin answered "yes" to both questions.

Ms. Baldwin told the Committee that the Faculty Scholarship was begun in 1999.  She mentioned that there is another, campus-wide Scholarship Committee, chaired by Mr. Bryce Casto, that oversees the many scholarships that are administered by the WVSU Foundation.  WE also learned that endowed scholarships start at the $10,000 mark.

Dr. Ledbetter came to the meeting with a draft "Memorandum of Understanding Regarding the Administration and Award of the WVSU Faculty Endowed Scholarship Fund".   The Committee, with the help of Ms. Baldwin, discussed the draft document, point by point:  


Establishment of Fund:
no comment


Purpose of Fund:

no comment


Source of Funds ... :

no comment


Addition to Endowment:
no comment


Payment and Amount ... :
Dr. Ford asked about the provision that award money be 






applied toward tuition, fees, books, and/or travel.  Why 





not a simple check to be used however the awardee 





wanted?  Other members of the Committee backed the 





provision as is. 






Dr. Ledbetter and Ms. Baldwin recounted the history of the 






scholarship, and that Dr. Barbara Oden's Scholarship 





was folded into the larger Faculty Scholarship.  






Therefore, Dr. Ledbetter's draft stipulates that "up to 





20% of the interest earned in any fiscal year will be 






awarded as a Dr. Barbara Oden WVSU Faculty 






Scholarship".  The Committee agreed. 


Criteria for the Award:

Dr. Ledbetter's draft memorandum sets the primary factor for 





the award as scholastic achievement, with need as a 





secondary consideration.  The suggested minimum 






GPA is 3.2.  After brief discussion, Mrs. Conners 






moved, Dr. Wamsley seconded, and the Committee 





approved unanimously that the minimum GPA be 3.5. 


Eligibility:


The Committee discussed the amount of the award.  With the 





current principle at $26,810.06 , the amount available to 





award is $2,257.93 .  One idea was to make one yearly 





award of $2,000.  But in the interest of fairness among 





the four Colleges of WVSU, a suggestion was made to 





rotate the award around the Colleges.  Another 






suggestion was to award $500 to a student in each of 





the Colleges.  Mr. Skeens reminded the Committee 





that, several years back, there was an idea that the 






Faculty Scholarship would be awarded to deserving kin 





of Faculty members.  Although no action was taken, the 





response of the rest of the Committee was luke-warm.  





Mr. Skeens then raised the question that was 






debated until the close of the meeting:  "What about the 





CTC?"  If, as Dr. Ledbetter pointed out, Faculty of the 





CTC have made no contributions since the CTC split 





from the four-year University, then why should their 






students receive money from the scholarship?  But, as 





Mr. Skeens and others rejoined, is that helpful to 






relations between our institutions?  Someone asked if 





Dr. Oden would consent to having her portion of the 





award money be devoted to CTC students.  The answer 





was "no", as long as the CTC is a separate institution.  





Dr. Ford asked if the challenge of raising $10,000 






principle to set up a parallel award for CTC students 





might not be an effective fund raising incentive for CTC 





Faculty.  As the Committee dispersed at about 1:30 pm, 





members were still discussing this issue.

The next meeting of the Faculty Scholarship Committee is set for Thursday, November 8, 2007, 12:30 pm, in Hamblin 002 (if Committee members agree to the location).

................................................................................................................................................................

On October 24, 2007, Ms. Baldwin sent to Dr. Ford a draft document in which Dr. Ledbetter's draft memorandum, with changes reflecting the will of the Committee at the October 23 meeting, were inserted into the existing WVSU Foundation format.
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